
Issue No. 423 

13th  December 2022 

 

 

Dear Parents / Carers 

 

Safe return of all to school – Wednesday 14 December 2022 

 

The heavy (and unexpected) snow fall locally on Sunday evening in impacting on schools across the region 
will also have disrupted your schedules.  Thank you for your patience as we have worked to assess the 
situation and to ready the site for the students’ return.  It is at least the case that students can these days 
readily switch into WCHS Remote Schooling, however, we hope it is a back-up strategy we will only        
seldom have to use. 

With freezing temperatures set to last all week, there is no thaw to help us in our snow clearing            
mission.  Our sizeable school site remains deep strewn with snow.  Caretakers have done what they can 
to clear vehicular access and to prepare routes for pedestrian passage between buildings.  We are      
grateful to them.  The site remains icy, however, and on returning students must exercise                        
due caution.  Until surfaces are safer they will initially be asked to remain indoors other than when in 
transit.  Please do talk to them about the need for care en route to school (roads are clear but pavements 
are not) and when here. We don’t want students to hurt themselves and families to face long anxious 
waits at over-stretched A&E Departments in the run up to the holidays. 

Please ensure students are sensibly shod and dressed for current conditions 

 It is vital that students wear sturdy shoes or boots with good grip in current conditions.  (Ballet 
pumps, slip on shoes etc. are simply not up to the job. )  Appropriate boots are acceptable (and 
sensible) footwear for school in this wintry weather 

 Advise your daughter to wear layers: a t-shirt invisible under the school shirt, a jumper, a blazer 
(if she has one) and a coat (plain black or navy). 

 All students should wear coats to school.  While this wintry weather persists, they can wear them 
in transit throughout the day 

 Scarves, hats and gloves are advisable.  Public transport is subject to delay – even young people 
begin to feel the cold when kept waiting outdoors for any length of time 

 

Thank you for your support in this matter.  We hope for easier work and travel conditions from the week-
end onwards. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Ms Jo Pomeroy 

Headteacher 

 



This Christmas, buy a cute candy cane or Christmas sweet cone with your own         

personalised message, Mean Girls style. Whether it’s for your friends, your fami-

ly, or even yourself, join in this festive fun and buy a candy cane. All proceeds go 

towards Crisis Charity.  

 

Candy canes are £1.50 

Sweet Cones are £2.00 

Sit back, relax, and watch it be delivered to your form room… 

 

please use this link to confirm personalisation and delivery. 

 

 

DEADLINE: 14TH DECEMBER 2022 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BjIMpZ53ZEe-5UhLJZJqNuFqB5_mSyNCmQXNIw3KlBpUMDdKSTZCSThJOVhXSEJXUk9DWTNFNzM3US4u


WOODFORD CAREERS 

The approaching Christmas holidays provide an ideal opportunity for Year 11 students to 
continue to search for their work experience placement for next summer, as they meet 
friends and members of their wider family.  

Even a few days in a workplace can be valuable, shadowing someone in their job and       
experiencing the work environment. Please support and encourage them. 

We are still open to any offers of opportunities for students from parents in our school 
community, and again thank those that have already responded. 

Thank you, and wishing you a happy holiday. 

LOST PROPERTY 

If your child has misplaced something, please make sure they check the lost property 

box as well as the main school office for smaller 

items as things left behind at the end of the term will 

be taken to a charity shop. 

Thank you 



Dear Natalie & all at Woodford County High School,      

Thank you very much for your very kind donation of £150 which will go towards                                                

my chosen charities.   

Your kindness and generosity is greatly appreciated, please pass on my sincere thanks to                                     

everyone involved.    

Thank you once again, 

  

With kindest regards  

 

Cllr Thavathuray Jeyaranjan 

Mayor of Redbridge 2022/23 

The Mayor's Appeal 
 

Every year the Mayor chooses local groups and good causes to support through  
“The Redbridge Mayor's Appeal”. This year, the Mayor's chosen charities are:   

 

 
Registered Charity Number: 1059455 

 
Registered Charity Number:  1065770 















 

Dear Parent / Guardian, 

  

As we settle into the new school year, I am thrilled to announce on behalf of    
Redbridge Council, the launch of the first ever Redbridge Education Awards! 
The awards are an amazing opportunity for you to say thank you to a  
teacher or  member of staff who you think deserves to be recognised and 
celebrated for all that they do for young people in Redbridge. 

 

With 14 award categories to choose from, there is something for everyone. 
If you can think of an individual or team who has made a positive impact on 
your child’s learning, development, or extracurricular activities, now is the 
time to give them something back!  

 

If the person or team you nominate are shortlisted, they will be invited to a 
spectacular awards ceremony to be held in Wanstead next April 2023 – it 
will be a night to remember!  

 

Making a nomination couldn’t be easier, simply head to             
www.redbridge. gov.uk/redbridge-education-awards or scan the QR code at 
the top of the page. Please also encourage your child to make their own 
nomination! 

 

 If you have any questions or need assistance making a nomination, please 
speak to a member of staff, or contact educationawards@redbridge.gov.uk. 
 
Thank you. 

http://www.redbridge.gov.uk/redbridge-education-awards
mailto:educationawards@redbridge.gov.uk


DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

   

KEY DATES TO REMEMBER 

 
15/16 December—School Christmas Lunch 

20 December—End of Term—School Finishes at 2pm for KS3 and 
2.10pm for KS4 

5 January—Back to School 

AUTUMN 2022     

Term Monday 5 September 2022 Friday 21 October 2022 

Half-term Monday 24 October 2022 Friday 28 October 2022 

Term Monday 31 October 2022 Tuesday 20 December 2022 

Non-Contact Day Friday 7 October 2022  

SPRING 2023     

Term Thursday 5 January 2023 Friday 10 February 2023 

Half-term Monday 13 February 2023 Friday 17 February 2023 

Term Monday 20 February 2023 Friday 31 March 2023 

Non-Contact Day Tuesday 7 March 2023  

SUMMER 2023     

Term Monday 17 April  2023 Friday 26 May 2023 

Half-term Monday 29 May 2023 Friday 2 June  2023 

Term Monday 5 June 2023 Friday 21 July 2023 

Non-Contact Day Wednesday 28 June 2023  

 

REMINDER 

Please remind your daughter to bring in her lanyard, locker key 

and fob to school every day. 


